WELLINGTON COMMUNITY FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MINUTES

January 6, 2021
REGULAR MEETING 
I.  Pledge of Allegiance 7:00 p.m.
II.  Call to Order by Fred Pitts-President
Roll Call:  The following members were present:

Brighton Craig Norton


Wellington Gene Hartman 
Huntington Walter Rollin


Wellington Fred Pitts 
Penfield Eric Flynn



Pittsfield Mark Diedrick 


Others Present:




Chief Wetherbee
A/C Pitts
Meyers







FO Poling

A/C Brown
  III.
 Approval of Minutes:

Motion made by Mark Diedrick, 2nd by Eric Flynn to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. All in favor.
   IV.
 Approval of Financial Report:
Motion made by Walter Rollin, 2nd by Craig Norton to approve Financial Report as of December 31, 2020, as presented. Financial Reports presented to board. All in favor.
   V.
 Approval of Expenses:
 Motion set forth by Gene Hartman, 2nd by Eric Flynn to approve expenses January 2021. Which includes payment #6 to Star.  Chief reported on some of the expenses for the month. FO reported that the annual incentive was paid in this pay explaining the larger payroll numbers.  All in favor.
VI. Department Report: 
Chief Wetherbee submitted went over his monthly report.
 A/C Brown submitted went over his monthly report.
VII. Committee Reports:
Finance- FO Poling reviewed the 2020 appropriation status as well as the 2021 temporary appropriations, and the December revenue. Gene Hartman identified that BWC was going to have a 10% premium cut in 2021.  Chief Wetherbee also reported that with the additional CARES Act and BWC money in 2020 eligibility for grants should not be effected.
House Numbering- 2
Personnel- 
· WCFD will be hosting a EMR class for 5 department members.  The class will be certified, and two paramedics will be teaching.
· Chief reported that he would like to publically thank retired Fiscal Officer Vanya Hales for her services.  Gene Hartman encouraged him to do it during the televised council meeting January 19th.

· Chief reported that he will begin the hiring process with interested applicants soon.
Old Business: 
· Chief Wetherbee presented an Expansion Briefing, documents were presented.  A motion was set forth by Walter Rollin, seconded by Mark Diedrick to approve a sidewalk from the dumpster pad to the Northwest man door on the Johns Street side for $1,600.00.  Fred Pitts stated it was an oversite and necessary.  All in favor. Chief reported that he is getting a quote from the painting company used for the current expansion project for Bay #4.  Chief reports that Bay #4 was last painted in 1996.  He is getting a quote two different ways to present to the board.
· Chief reported that a COVID vaccine was presented to the department members and 19/29 got the vaccine, which equates to 65%.  To date no major side effects.  In addition, there has been no new cases of COVID among department members reported this month.
New Business:  
· Chief Wetherbee facilitated Officer Election of Board President.  A motion was set forth by Mark Diedrick, seconded by Eric Flynn to appointment Fred Pitts as the 2021 Board President.  All in favor.
· A motion was set forth by Eric Flynn, seconded by Gene Hartman to appoint Mark Diedrick as Board Vice President.  All in favor.

· Members from the Board and Department were assigned committees, (please see attached document).
· A motion was set forth by Mark Diedrick, seconded by Gene Hartman to retain current Medical Director, Dr. Miller.  All in favor.

· A motion was set forth by Mark Diedrick, seconded by Gene Hartman to retain the legal council of Kim Myers at an hourly rate of $150 and $70 for paralegal.  All in favor.

· Chief asked for the Board’s guidance on the annual January recognition dinner that usually has 80-85 people in attendance.  Water Rollin suggested combining the recognition with the dedication.  Chief suggested having an open house in the warmer months.  Fred Pitts identified that catering could be through the Eagles.  As a whole the board decided to postpone, and have more discussion at a later date.
· Chief reported assigning A/C Brown to building a committee to replace truck #152; assigning A/C Pitts to building a committee for planning and facilities; and assigning two veteran members to building a committee for dedication of the new building.
Adjourn:  Motion made by Eric Flynn, 2nd by Walter Rollin to adjourn at 7:55pm.  All in favor.
             Next meeting is Wednesday February 3, 2021 @ 7 pm.
President_______________




Fiscal Officer__________________
Approved 01/06//2021
